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Minutes
July 8, 2020
Present:


Bob Palumbo
 
Mike Gonzalez 

Fred Lightfoote 
Robert Green 


Tamara Hicks
 
Cathy Menikotz

Ted Bateman

Dan Marshall
June Pendleton
Necessarily Absent: John Sawers, Peter Gerbic, Marty Aman, Deb Cook

Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Lightfoote.  Due to the COVID19 pandemic, the meeting was held both at the Hurley Building and on Zoom.
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for approval of the May 6, 2020 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to approve the May 6, 2020 minutes, seconded by Mike Gonzalez.  Motion carried. 
Co-chair Lightfoote asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council.  No comments were made.
Kevin reviewed the proposed budget amendment to create a line item for the FLCC Water Quality Project for $5,000 to pay for seeds and materials. These costs needed to be incurred by the Watershed Council to expedite purchase of seed/fertilizer during a critical establishment time.  There is also an associated increase in revenue by Ontario County/DEC WQIP grant by $10,810.19, which will more than cover the seeding costs.  The additional revenue will be used for partial salary and benefit reimbursement.   There was also an increase in revenue from the Nature Conservancy for $30,000 for the Naples Creek/Parish Flats project.  Kevin explained that TNC funding will be transferred to the Town of Naples to reimburse for a portion of the costs associated with the Parish Flats/Naples Creek project.   Motion was made by Supervisor Menikotz to approve the budget amendment as proposed, seconded by Supervisor Bateman.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Menikotz reviewed the bills.  Kevin noted that one additional bill had been added to the list for HABs monitoring by Finger Lakes Institute. Mayor Palumbo made the motion to approve the bills totaling $6,429.53, seconded by Supervisor Marshall.  Motion carried.
Kevin asked the Council to approve the agreement with FLCC for the 2020 Monitoring Program. The proposal was sent to the Council. Motion was made by Councilwoman Pendleton to approve the agreement with FLCC for the 2020 Monitoring Program, seconded by Supervisor Hicks.  Motion carried. 
Kevin reviewed the plans for harmful algae bloom monitoring for 2020.  Mayor Palumbo mentioned a discussion with Congressman Reed on the subject. Kevin noted that the purveyors will begin monitoring in mid-August and are reviewing their lab options. Currently, there is 7 to 10 meters of clarity on the lake.  Patty Thompson was out monitoring in late June and the chlorophyll a levels were low. Bruce Gilman will analyze a plankton tow under the microscope. There is an Ontario County WRC grant to analyze toxins in non-bloom areas. The Association will be organizing volunteers to 
Kevin then provided updates on grant projects.  The Town of Middlesex completed roadbank stabilization on South Hill/Viewboard Roads on highly eroding banks.  The Town of Canandaigua provided the operator and Yates County provided an excavator.  
The Watershed Council, Town of Naples and the Nature Conservancy partnered to add 4 new culverts under Parish Flats Road and replace the 1 existing one.  They also installed berm breaks on Parish Gully and plan to repave the road.  The goal is to flood the TNC land and DEC land during storm events rather than the flow short circuiting right to the lake.  

The rock weir structure was installed at the FLCC project and Fallbrook bank opening into the project area was finalized.  There is a reimbursement request into the State for this project.  Due to various cost savings measures, the cost was significantly less than the engineer estimates. This project will directly reimburse the numerous municipal partners for their work. Kevin noted that there was significant rain today and that we will learn more about these projects during each rain event.
Kevin provided an update on the Nine Element Watershed Plan.  DEC was pushing for 9E plans and they score better on grants. DEC required a model, and ours is very complex because we only have a small amount of tributary discharge data. The doctoral student is working on the model and is funded by a DOS grant. Kevin is collecting stream data.  A public participation plan has been developed and we are working to finalize the QAPP.  We need to meet with the farming community to develop manure and fertilizer schedules.  We also need to look at other aspects not well covered in the model like education and septic systems.

Kevin reviewed the Source Water Protection Grant land purchase policy.  For all of our DOS grants, a Town can purchase land through the grant even with the City of Canandaigua as the grant applicant.  However, DEC stated that through the Source Water Protection Grant, the City must purchase and then transfer the land to the local municipality or a land trust.  The projects will most likely not be in the City, so we are trying to find a work around/waiver if possible.  If we can’t come up with a waiver to this requirement then we will develop a system that will work for both the City and the municipality where the land resides. The local municipality would be able to veto any project in its boundaries. This project is still in the planning phase, but we need to work through the logistics.
Kevin began an initial discussion for the 2021 budget. There are budget shortfalls from sales tax and CHIPs for the municipalities. The Watershed Council will use existing grants to try to generate revenue for the municipalities.  However, we are unsure on the timing of payments or if there will be any reductions to grants.  DOS thought they would begin processing reimbursements soon.  Our approach is to keep Kim working part time. The Association has agreed to provide some funding as back up for the model and watercraft steward program if the grants do not come through. We are also doing other cost savings measures to try and reduce costs this year. 

Kevin reviewed the Manager’s/Technician’s Report. 
Co-chair Green made a motion to accept all reports as presented, seconded by Supervisor Bateman.  Motion carried.

There being no other business, motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to adjourn until September 9, 2020 seconded by Councilwoman Pendleton.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting

September 9, 2020
4:30 pm – Location TBD

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

